
ROMULUS CENTRAL SCHOOL 

ROMULUS, NY 14541 

 

SPECIAL BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING  

MINUTES 

JUNE 2, 2008 – 6:00 P.M. 

AUDITORIUM 

 

The Board of Education will meet in special session for the specific purpose of 

receiving public comments on the future of providing on site day care on the school 

campus. 

 

PRESENT:  Anna Morgan – President; Cornelia Johnson – Vice-President; Laurie 

Asermily; Rhonda Dickenson; Kristine Somerville; Brian Sparrow 

 

ABSENT:  Norman Hollenbeck 

 

OTHERS PRESENT:  Robert L. Thompson – Interim Superintendent; Leanne Keel 

– District Clerk; Robert Boulware – Business Manager (arr. 7:00 p.m.); Theresa 

MacCheyne – RFA President; Susan Porter – FLTIMES Reporter; Numerous 

members of the SSAFE Concerned Parent Group; Various Community Residents 

 

Ms. Morgan called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m., and thanked everyone for coming. 

 

Public Comments: 

 SSAFE Concerned Parent Group 

Mrs. Linda Mastellar, spokesperson for the group, presented background on their many 

months of involvement in creating proposals which were previously presented to the 

Board of Education in several short sessions on January 22, 2008, March 11, 2008, 

March 25, 2008, and April 23, 2008.   

 

The purpose of this session was intended to be “fact finding” as stated above, and as 

advertised in the REVEILLE/BETWEEN THE LAKES on May 29, 2008 and in the 

FINGER LAKES TIMES on May 30, 2008. 

 

Mrs. Mastellar reviewed the parent’s proposal for a PK-6 before-and after-school 

program, a Question & Answer session ensued at great length, and Mrs. Somerville 

made a motion to accept the parent proposal.  For lack of a second, the motion 

failed.  Ms. Morgan stated that she and other Board members understood that this 

meeting was for discussion and no vote would be taken.      

 

Mr. Thompson informed everyone that the Geneva, NY YMCA had been contacted for 

their proposal on a program and would be presenting it to the Board of Education at their  
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June 10, 2008 scheduled meeting.  Further lengthy discussion occurred, and Mrs. 

Mastellar asked the Board if they plan on making a decision at the June 10
th

 meeting.  

Ms. Morgan replied that a decision would be made.   

 

Motion to adjourn at 8:00 p.m. made by Mr. Sparrow, seconded by Mrs. Asermily, and 

carried unanimously. 

 

 

LEANNE KEEL 

DISTRICT CLERK  
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